
From: Naomi Engstrom <naomiengstrom@hotmail.com>

To: "bos@mendocinocounty.org" <bos@mendocinocounty.org>

Date: 11/9/2018 9:18 PM

Subject: Help for the residents of Boonville Woodyglen  area

DATE:   November 8, 2018
 
TO:      Board of Supervisors

County of Mendocino
501 Low Gap Road
Ukiah, CA 95482

 
FROM: Naomi Engstrom
            Boonville Road / Woodyglen Lane Cannabis Prohibition Combining District
 
RE: Support for the Cannabis Prohibition Combining District at Boonville Road / Woodyglen Lane
 
Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors,
 
I live within the boundaries of the Boonville Road / Woodyglen Lane Cannabis Prohibition Combining District (CPCD) and I support the creation
of this district.  

I have no problem with the cultivation of Cannibis in appropriate areas.  The proposed grow in our area is accessible by one road in and out.
 Additional traffic and strangers  in our little neighborhood would be a diminution of the quality of our quiet, comfortable lives.  Because I am
elderly and my adult children  have established lives in the Central Vallley, this  is not going to directly effect me.  However, I know how
disturbing it is to my neighbors.   Additional residential properties could be acceptable, but no one was prepared for a marijuana garden in our
midst.  Try to imagine how disturbing this has been.  

This is a problem  at a time when people have a doubts about their political leaders.  There is lots of space for grow operations outside of our little
enclave. Please listen.
 
Our neighborhood appreciates the process the County initiated for the creation of these combining districts, and the involvement of Michael
Baker International in successfully creating proposed changes to the code.  We would also like to acknowledge and thank the Planning
Commission for unanimously recommending approval of this CPCD.
 
Please consider approving the Boonville Road / Woodyglen Lane CPCD and implementing this district before the end of this calendar year.
 
Thank you,
 
Naomi Engstrom
 


